
What’s Happening this Week: (November 11-17) 
Sunday (November 11) 

10:30am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45am Adult Education – Pastor’s Special Bible Study 
2-5pm 4-H Robotics 
Monday (November 12)  

9:30am Prayer Group 
6:30pm Church Council 
Tuesday (November 13) 
Wednesday (November 14) 

7:00pm Altar Guild 
Thursday (November 15) 

8:00am-2:30pm Annunciation Homeschool 
2:45pm Nicholas Hall renovation begins 
Friday (November 16) 
Saturday (November 17) 

7:00am Men’s Group 
5:30pm Evening Worship 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHURCH RECORDS FOR 11/4 
Attendance: 91 
Regular Collection: $4644 
Debt Reduction: $35 
Special Use: $230 
 
 
The flowers on the altar are in honor Art & Ellen Goldsworthy’s 
wedding anniversary and granddaughter Desi Ekberg’s 3

rd
 birthday. 

 
 

Welcome to Prince of Peace 
November 11, 2018 

 

Mark 12:38-44 

As he taught, Jesus said, “Watch out for the teachers of the law. 
They like to walk around in flowing robes and be greeted with 
respect in the marketplaces, and have the most important seats in 
the synagogues and the places of honor at banquets. They devour 
widows’ houses and for a show make lengthy prayers. These men 
will be punished most severely.” 

Jesus sat down opposite the place where the offerings were put 
and watched the crowd putting their money into the temple 
treasury. Many rich people threw in large amounts. But a poor 
widow came and put in two very small copper coins, worth only a 
few cents. 

Calling his disciples to him, Jesus said, “Truly I tell you, this poor 
widow has put more into the treasury than all the others. They all 
gave out of their wealth; but she, out of her poverty, put in 
everything—all she had to live on.” 

 
 

In Our Prayers 
 
Please remember in your prayers these people with life struggles: 
Healing, strength, and guidance for: Chad, Pam, Sharon VanderKooi, Kim, 

Billy, Andy, Bob, Kristan, Trisha, Paul Bielski, Candie R., Pete, Ron Meier, 
Bonnie, Chris, Bekie, John Walker, Judy, Paul, Sarah Denham, Carolyn, Kay, 
Sandie D., Jeanette, Sonja, Loretta Pfile, Jesse, Tyler, Dave, Rhonda, Hardy, 
Tina, Beth Kinney, Barb Johnson, Shane, Ava, Irene Lang, Greg, Peg, Lois, Bev 
Diemel, Justin, Jess, Christine, Roberta Z., Vicki A., Janet, Jeff P., Jonathon Y., 
Nichole, Jim P., Michael Ovist, Tom Milne, Gary Breakfield, Sandie S., Marian M., 
Brett, Bonny, Bob, Delores Mattis, and Becky. 
 

Prayers for our Service Men and Women: Carl Specht, Ella Pearson’s 

grandsons Rob & Samuel Walker, Sherre Faulkner’s nephew Rod Flom, Tom & 
Jean Lenhart’s grandson Cody Merrette, Penny Pfile’s nephew William Kerr II, 
Joan Sabin’s grandson Jeremy Crandell, Pastor Hank & Beth Corcoran’s son-in-
law James McLaurin, Bob & Karen Lowery’s grandson Steve Broomfield, Dorothy 
Bush’s nephew Cody Bush, and Duke & Sue Ducett’s nephew Danny Wagner. 
 
Please pray for those suffering loss: Gloria Marcum and family on the loss of 

her granddaughter Brittany. 

Nov. Pew Stocker: Schmidt family 

 
November 18 
AV: Derek Hoaglund 
Acolyte: Elliott Diemel 
Greeters: Need Volunteers 
Ushers: Denise Hoaglund & Penny 

Pfile 
Reader: Karen Phelps 
Communion Assist: David Corcoran, 

Duke Ducett, & Sue Ducett 
Counters: Sandy Buske & Amy 

Lynch 
  
Donut Delivery: Bartz 
Coffee Prep: Need Volunteer 
Coffee Hosts: Need Volunteers 
 

November 25 
AV: Cameron Schmidt 
Acolyte: Sidney Schmidt 
Greeters: David & Vicki Rowlett 
Ushers: Sherre Faulkner & Pam 

Novotnak  
Reader: Steve Shrider 
Communion Assist: Lora Conrad, 

Daphne McNames, & Steve Shrider 
Counters: Denise Hoaglund & Pam 

Novotnak 
 
Donut Delivery: Bartz 
Coffee Prep: Need Volunteer 
Coffee Hosts: Need Volunteers 

 
 



 

 

 
 
Today will be honoring our U.S. Veterans at Prince of Peace! 
Jim Buske    Bob Lowery  
David Corcoran   Bob Mohns 
Jacqueline Eggers  Marc Olson 
Derek Hoaglund  David Rowlett  
Darran Landenberger  John Walker 
Norm Larson   Jerry Yarolimek  
Tom Lenhart    
 

 
 
November Book Club – Join the book club and read “The Guernsey  
Literary and Potato Peel Pie Society: A Novel” by Mary Ann Shaffer 
and Annie Barrows. The novel follows the story of an inquisitive 
London author and her relationship with a few survivors of the Nazi  
occupation of Guersney, an English Channel island. The group will 
meet for discussion and fellowship on Wednesday, November 28 at 
7:00pm at Pam Novotnak’s house. 

  
Picture Time! – We are working on the new church directory for 2019 
and need your help. Jacqueline Eggers will be available after worship 
to take your picture beginning Nov. 11. Please have your photo taken 
and complete the address/contact information portion of your 
Connection Card by Dec. 1 for the directory. 

  
 
 
 
College Care Packages – Prince of Peace will be sending care 
packages to our college students with special treats and encouraging 
words. There will be a plastic bin in the narthex to hold donations. 
Items are due by Monday, November 26. 
We are asking for: 
Notes of encouragement Home-made cookies 
Good granola or protein bars Mug cake mixes 
Hot chocolate   Money for postage 
 
Giving Comfort – Prince of Peace has been distributing prayer shawls 
to those who have been ill, grieving, or facing other challenges in life. 
We are currently in need of shawls to replenish our supply. Please drop 
off any new shawls in the office or sanctuary for a blessing. Thank 
you.  
 

Military Holiday Cheer - Every week in the bulletin we list names of 
military family members to keep in our prayers. Would you like to show 
your support for the service people listed in our weekly bulletin?  Mary - 
Rachel Circle will be sending their monthly collection honoring these fine 
outstanding soldiers this holiday season. Please provide updated 
addresses of our military family members on the Connection Card or 
church office. You may give your donation to Mary Mackenthun or Mary 
Jo Olson.  
 
A BIG THANK YOU for all of your donations to the Old Stone Church 
Food Pantry. Our most recent grocery bag distribution was a great 
success, as you donated so much food we had to make two trips to the 
Food Pantry to deliver it. Your current donations are being used for the 
Back Pack program which ensures that families in need from local 
schools have enough food to eat on the weekends. Thank you for your 
continued support of this great program. Luann and Greg Bartz   
 
Dear Cookie Bakers: By now you know that the Cookie Walk is not in 
jeopardy with the County Health Department. However, we were given 
guidelines to follow. Please label your cookie donations with your name 
and the various types of cookies. We know you’d wash your cookie 
sheets between batches, but that was another of their cautions. Also, 
bakers are to package cookies with and without nuts separately, and 
Naomi Circle will display them on separate trays and tables at the Cookie 
Walk. Thank you! 

 
Tables Needed – Naomi Circle is in dire need for tables for our crafters 
for the Gingerbread Lane Cookie Walk and Craft Show. We are looking 
for 6ft or 8ft folding tables. We are hoping that members might let us 
borrow them for the sale. Please be sure to label your table. We need to 
have them at church by Thursday, November 29 after 2:30pm.  
 
Thank You for your generous gifts and gracious greeting cards to help 
me celebrate my birth. Pastor Hank 
 
Thank You to Brian Tracy for upgrading our microphones for the choir 
and improving our sound projection for videos during worship services. 
 
 
 
 
Crew Needed – The installation of the new flooring for Nicholas Hall is 
starting soon. We need help to move chairs, tables, and AV equipment 
out of the fellowship hall on Thursday, Nov. 15 at 2:45pm when the home 
school finishes for the day. Please let Richard Mackenthun know if you 
are able to help. Thank you. 
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